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'On equity grounds there seems a clear case for extending the administration of the Occupational English Test and AMC exams to temporary entrant OTDs. However this is a complex decision which would require careful government consideration for several reasons. Firstly, the introduction of these measures would almost certainly reduce the attractiveness of Australia as a medical destination to prospective temporary resident OTDs - not an outcome desirable in the current shortfall situation. Secondly, the application and assessment process of temporary entrant OTDs would be significantly delayed. Thirdly, substantial numbers of current applicants would be likely to fail, if we extrapolate AMC and OET pass rates by country of origin to temporary resident OTDs (eg from India). Fourthly, as we have seen, demand-driven processes have ensured that substantial numbers of permanent resident OTDs lacking AMC (MCQ and/or Clinical exams) are currently engaged in 'area of need' practice, despite the fact that they are theoretically required to sit these exams and secure passes. For all these reasons I make no simple recommendation to the Senate regarding this issue - rather identifying it as one meriting very careful consideration.'

